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Dear Parents and Carers  

 

The examinations have finally come to an end and we say goodbye to Year 11.  It has been inspiring to see how 

hard they have worked and how diligently they have approached all of their exams.  They are an incredible year 

group, and we wish them well for their future endeavors.  

As we say goodbye to Year 11 this week, we welcomed our new year 7s and it was a delight to meet Parents 

and pupils on two busy evenings to start the transition induction programme for September.  We are extremely 

excited at the beginning of this new journey and look forward to welcoming all of the pupils on Monday for their 

induction day.  

  

Year 11  

Thank you so much for all your support over the last few years. I am sure you will agree that they have been a 

fantastic Year Group and have all worked incredibly hard. They have been brilliant throughout the whole exam 

season and have given these exams their all. Today saw the start of their Leavers Celebrations with their Leavers 

Assembly being held. I am thoroughly looking forward to Prom. Please see below some final details regarding 

Prom and Results Day.  

 

Prom - Thursday 7th July 2022 

Prom is being held on Thursday 7th July at Chilworth Manor. All pupils need to arrive between 6pm & 6:50pm. 

All transport will be directed to the main driveway by hotel staff. If you are coming to watch your child arrive at 

prom, please park in the Science Park and not in the hotel car park as this will be closed off for prom vehicles. 

Welcome drinks will be served at 7pm and pupils need to be collected by 11pm. Please ensure all pupils have let 

me know of any dietary requirements they may have. 

 

Results Day - Thursday 25th August  

GCSE Results Day is Thursday 25th August at 11:00am. Pupils are invited into school to pick up their results. If 

pupils wish their results to be posted home, they should bring in a stamp and hand this to Mrs Morris in her 

administration office which is located near reception. Any yearbooks that have been ordered will also be 

available for collection on this day. 

 

Once again, thank you for all the support you have given your child and the school, it has been thoroughly 

appreciated. It has been an absolute pleasure to lead this year group for the past few years and I will miss them 

greatly. I wish each and every year 11 pupil all the best for the future. I have no doubt that they will go on to do 
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amazing things. Of course, if you have any final questions regarding any of the above information, please do get 

in touch.  

Take care & best wishes, Miss West, Year 11 Guidance Manager 

 

Year 9 

We're now well into this half-term and I am so pleased with the continued positive attitudes of the students 

towards school, despite the heat and the inevitable tiredness that they're experiencing. I want to take this 

opportunity to remind everyone that normal uniform standards apply. On this topic, students must keep their 

ties on throughout the school day, shoes must be black and not trainers, socks should also be black and 

unbranded and facial piercings are not acceptable. Any student who deviates from these expectations will be 

brought up on this.  

The deadline for the Thorpe Park trip has now passed for consent and payments, so the countdown to the trip 

on 20 July is on - yay!!      

A huge well done to all the student who participated in the Summer Concert this week and break a leg to all 

students who are in The Addams Family next week, as well - I'm really looking forward to seeing it! 

Thank you, Miss Massey, Year 9 Guidance Manager  

 

School Diversity Week  

This week we have had a focus on celebrating diversity & difference.  Across the school pupils have engaged 

in a range of activities.  

KS3 have had assemblies that featured Let it Go in 24 languages whilst at the same time learning how many 

different languages are spoken at our school.  

• Tutor sessions have looked at addressing the truth 

behind media headlines          

• Apodochi club had a Pride Party           

• We have been creating a Toynbee-Diversi-Tree       

We have strived to encourage all our pupils to have an open 

mind & respect that people are different.  We have been really 

pleased with the participation of so many pupils & how 

engaging & honest they have been.  

I would like to take this opportunity to remind ALL our pupils 

that should any of you have any concerns to please speak out 

& remember it’s ok to be different & our school would be 

very boring if we were all the same.   

Miss Murchie  
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HiVis  

HiVis club has resumed for the remainder of this term.  Last week the students 

completed an iPad photo scavenger hunt.  The students went around the school in 

groups, and completed various photographic challenges, whilst trying to keep in the 

shade!  They had a wonderful time and were treated with an ice lolly to cool down 

afterwards.  It was wonderful for the students to have the opportunity to socialise and 

wind down on a warm Friday afternoon again.  Next week, we are getting the bikes out 

again, which is always a favourite.   

 

     

Mrs A Lloyd, Deputy Manager, Visual Impairment Resource 

 

Art  

KS3 Art Clubs 

Make your own sketchbook! 

Years 7-8 only with Ms Savage.  Free to attend. 

Monday 27th June 3-4pm in A2        Monday 4th July 3-4pm in A2 

 

Clay Club! 

Years 7-8 only with Ms Moss. Free to attend, limited numbers maximum of 10 students  

Wednesday 29th June 3-4pm in A1       Wednesday 6th of July 3-4pm in A1 

 

KS4 GCSE Catch up Clubs  

These run every Tuesday and Thursday 3-4pm in A1 and A2 unless students are told otherwise in Art lessons 

or on SMHW.  
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History Club  

History Club continued their investigation this week into the wars in the Former Yugoslavia. They are researching 

the wars, the genocide that took place and the consequences of this conflict in anticipation of a visit from a 

genocide survivor coming in to speak to the club in July (please ensure you fill in the consent form that was sent 

to you via Parent Mail earlier this week!). 11th July is Srebrenica Memorial Day and History Club are involved in 

national events commemorating the day. I am so proud of all of their enthusiasm and hard work! 

Mr Pople 

 

School Website Photography  

We have a photographer coming to school on June 30th to take some photographs for our website and new 

prospectus.  If you have not done so already, please complete this form to let us know if you are happy for your 

child to be included in these photographs.  It is really important that if you DO NOT want your child to be 

photographed for the website you let us know.   

 

The Toynbee School Parent Staff Association  

Now that school life has returned to normal and we have fully reinstated our extra-curricular programme, we 

are looking to re-engage parents with the Toynbee School Parent Staff Association starting in September.  

This is an opportunity for Parents to be involved in events held by the school, and to run their own fundraising 

events for school projects throughout the year.   

If this is a group that you are interested in being involved in, please have a look on the PSA page on our website, 

and email z.marson@toynbee.hants.sch.uk with your contact details.    

 

Timetable  

Next week is WEEK B on your lesson timetables.   

 

Attendance 

A reminder to please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via school comms 

on the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child. 

Mrs K Reynolds, Attendance Officer 
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Vacancies  

We have the following vacancies at the school.  Please visit our website for more information.  

• PE / Sport Cover Supervisor - Grade D 

• Cover Supervisor – Grade D 

• Weekend Site Supervisor 

• Learning Support Assistant - Vision Impairment Resource 

• Learning Support Assistant 

• Learning Support Assistant - Maths 

• Learning Support Assistant – English 

• Senior Administration Assistant  

 

 

Clark's in Marks and Spencers Hedge End 

Come and visit us at Clark's in M&S Hedge End for a free measure and fitting service. We offer a wide range of 

sturdy, comfortable and stylish school shoes and trainers to cover all your children's needs.  

Book an appointment now to skip the queue and access our expert fitting advice. 

We also offer quiet fitting times for children who may find a busy shop floor slightly overwhelming. To do this 

just contact 01489798844 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or need any additional information.  
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EXCITING NEW OPPORTUNITY – JUNIOR CHEF PROGRAMME 

Starting 4th Jan– 8th Feb 2023 – Inclusive    Every Wednesday 4.30 – 6.30pm over 6 weeks  

We are writing to inform you of our exciting 6 week programme that we are running within our Hospitality and Catering 

department at Eastleigh College.  

Hospitality and Catering is one of the fastest growing, exciting and ever changing industries providing many different job 

opportunities. The Junior Chef Programme is designed for years 9, 10 and 11 to give them an insight into the professional 

cookery experience within the Hospitality and Catering industry.  

The programme will help develop confidence, communication and cookery skills as well as encouraging them to use their 

creative flair. On completion of the course your son/daughter will receive a College Attendance Certificate at a ceremony 

where they will prepare a two course meal. 

The next course is due to start Wednesday 4th January 2023 and spaces are limited – 12 students per course – so 

early booking is a must to guarantee your son/daughter a place: 

• The cost of the course is £81.00 and includes a two course dinner for 2 guests per student.  

• A deposit (included in the above cost) of £15 for the hire of a Chef Jacket and Hat for the duration of the course 

is required. There is the option of purchasing the Chef Jacket and Hat on completion. 

• Your child will be required to wear black trousers and black leather shoes (not supplied by the College). 

TO BOOK ONTO THE COURSE 

If your son/daughter is interested in booking a space onto this course please complete the online application form by 

clicking on this link:-  Junior Chefs Programme (for Year 9 to 11 students) · Eastleigh College 

For any further information contact Sue Lyons – 02380 911093 or email slyons@eastleigh.ac.uk OR Our Adult & 

Community Learning direct telephone number is 023 8091 1270  

BOOK EARLY TO GUARANTEE A PLACE – SPACES ARE VERY LIMITED AND GET BOOKED UP 

QUICKLY.  

We can only guarantee a place if enrolment is completed. The fees and deposit need to be paid on enrolment prior to 

starting the course. 

We look forward to hearing from you, Sue Lyons 

  Junior Chef Programme 

            2022-2023 
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